
he has every access to be able to find out everything about us. In fact, I mean, I don't...I 
don't remember if that was a Wednesday or a Thursday morning, but my husband was 
leaving for hunting that weekend and it...and I was...and I'm home alone, so 
found...I found it very upsetting after I found out he was an officer acting that way." 

She said she is still feeling the effects of this incident, saying "I kinda am now again that 
you called us, thinking, 'Okay, what happens if something happens with his job?' I 
mean, like retaliate." (sic) 

She went on to add "I have been, you know, very kinda concerned for my safety. You 
know, if something does happen and...I mean if this is an officer that's acting like this 
when he is, I don't even know if he was... Well, I've...I assume he had just got off work 
or something from what the...North Branch told us. But it's...it's...it's just, I don't 
know; it's very disturbing that an officer would act in that manner." 

She said the incident did not impact her perception of the Minneapolis Police Department 
as a whole. 

She said neither she nor her husband has had any business or interaction with the 
Minneapolis Police Department in the past. 

Statement of Officer Huset 

On 1-3-2013, I took a recorded statement from North Branch Police Department Officer 
Sean Huset regarding this case. That interview is summarized below: 

Officer Huset told me he was working on the date and time of the incident and had 
received a call from dispatch advising him that a motorist was being followed, and that 
the vehicles had gone northbound on 1-35, then westbound on Co. Rd. 17, then 
northbound on Falcon Av. 

Officer Huset responded and arrived in the area travelling southbound on Falcon Av., 
south of Co. Rd. 95, and saw two vehicles approaching from the opposite direction, with 
one vehicle close behind the other. He stated he thought the suspect vehicle had a 
headlight out, and this vehicle was similar in appearance to the description of the suspect 
vehicle. He then executed a U-turn and stopped both vehicles. 

Officer Huset stated he has MVR equipment installed in his squad, but that prior to the 
call, his squad had been turned off for a period of time, and when he received this call, 
the camera system did not have enough time to run through the full start-up procedure. 
Consequently, there is no video of the stop. 

Officer Huset stated when he got the suspect vehicle stopped, he recognized the car from 
previous encounters, and knew the driver of the car to be a Minneapolis Police Officer 
named Jeff Hall. He stated he approached on the driver's side and asked the driver for 
his driver's license and proof of insurance. 
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Huset stated that Officer Hall then handed him his Minnesota Driver's License and 
Minneapolis Police Identification Card, both of which he had removed from his wallet. 

Officer Huset stated he then asked Officer Hall about what was going on with the other 
car, and Officer Hall responded "Oh, you know, we're just...you know, some games 
going on." Officer Huset questioned Hall further, and asked him what he was trying to 
get out of this, and Officer Hall told him "Well, I was just...I was just following him, you 
know, and he was gonna turn off, I was just gonna go this way." 

Officer Huset again attempted to clarify what Officer Hall was intending to do, and told 
him that he was "just harassing these people" and stated Officer Hall "never really had an 
answer, he just said he was just gonna kind of follow them and then he was gonna go 
home." 

Officer Huset noticed that Officer Hall's eyes were "a little bit glossy, and he was 
chewing gum quite a bit." This led him to believe that Officer Hall had been drinking, 
but Officer Huset stated he did not smell the odor of an alcoholic beverage on or about 
his person, did not see any evidence of drinking in the car and did not feel that he had 
sufficient probable cause or evidence to administer a PBT or a Standardized Field 
Sobriety Test (SFST). 

Officer Huset asked Officer Hall if he had been drinking, and stated Officer Hall told him 
"no." Officer Huset asked Officer Hall if he would be willing to submit to a PBT test, 
and said Officer Hall stated "no." 

During his initial interaction with Officer Hall, Officer Huset was told by Deputy 
--Puelston that Officer Hall had a weapon on the front passenger seat, which was recovered 
by Deputy Puelston for the duration of the traffic stop. Officer Huset told me he did not 
see the gun before it was recovered by Deputy Puelston. 

Officer Huset and Deputy Puelston conferred on what Deputy Puelston had learned from 
the occupants of the other vehicle, and Officer Huset made the decision to cite Officer 
Hall for Careless Driving, and set a court date for 1-8-2013, at 0830 hours. 

Officer Huset stated that he conducted follow up interviews with Bryan and Lisa George 
at their home the following day. He told me that his investigation of the incident led him 
to believe that Officer Hall had followed the George's for a time period of approximately 
7 to 8 minutes, over a distance of approximately 7- 8 miles. 

He said it began when Bryan George was attempting to pass a semi, but was unable to 
complete the pass because the speed of the semi had increased to close to 80 mph, and 
Bryan George did not want to drive that fast, and needed to make his exit at Co. Rd. 17, 
which was quickly approaching. 
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